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PAWSITIVE
PET SITTING       

Dog Walking * Pet Sitting
Cats, Dogs & Small Animals catered for

DBS Checked, Insured, Dedicated & 
Experienced

Contact Jayne Haley on 01522 752629
or info@pawsitive-pet-sitting.co.uk

www.pawsitive-pet-sitting.co.uk

editor’s ramblings
JULY/AUGUST 2018

THIS month’s joint edition is a historic one as we add a dash of colour for the very first 
time, albeit just the front and back. I decided on picturesque snaps of the village, if only to 
preserve them for time immemorial, given the scene on the front no longer looks like that 
due to the development work that has started in Sudbrooke woods.

September’s Autumn Show gets some good coverage this month, although talk of 
autumn seems a long way off – quite rightly – given how hot it has been for the last few 
weeks, with no signs of the heatwave slowing down.

Terry Mayo again regales us with tales from his youth, while a popular local figure heads 
for pastures new – check out pages 20-21. I must also point out that Kokoo hairdressers is 
still open for business – it seems some residents got the wrong end of the stick after 
reading the interview with Arvind the new shop owner in the June edition. Stoked. Dom

september issue – deadline for contributions: aug 20
EDITOR & ADVERTISING MANAGER
Dominic Picksley
Telephone: 01522 595705
sudbrookenews@gmail.com

distribution
Andrew Cottam
Telephone:  
01522 750470
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parish councillor  
vacancy

care about sudbrooke and 
your community?

Then why not play your part and have your say in the  
well-being of both. A vacancy exists on Sudbrooke Parish 

Council where the problems and concerns of the parish and 
its residents are dealt with.

Previous experience is not necessary and enthusiasm is the 
main requirement. Interested?

 
 Please contact the Clerk to the Council on  

sudbrookeparishcouncil@gmail.com for further details or 
write to her at: 94 Jubilee Close, Cherry Willingham, LN3 4LD

It is hoped that co-option can take place at the September 
meeting of the Parish Council. 

SUDBROOKE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
Following on from the article in the  
previous edition of the Sudbrooke 
News, the Neighbourhood Plan Steering 
Group would like to inform you of the  
progress with the Neighbourhood Plan. 

Since April 2018, we have been busy 
updating our evidence base and  
preparing a draft of the  
Neighbourhood Plan taking into  
consideration the feedback received 
during previous consultations and the 

Neighbourhood Plan process involves 
a number of stages before it can be 
completed. 

The bulk of the preparation is  
underway and we are aiming to complete 
our first draft of the Neighbourhood Plan 
by early July. 

A six-week consultation period will 
then follow where the community will 
have the opportunity to view, and make 
comments, on the proposals.
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parish council minutes
may 2018

Minutes of the monthly meeting of Sudbrooke Parish Council held on 
Thursday 3 May in the Sudbrooke Village Hall.

PRESENT
Councillors Bob Waller (Chairman), Andy Cottam, Paul Rignall, Ian Russell,  

Mrs Gina Thompson, Mrs Lyn Etheridge, Miss Rose Dobbs Christine Myers (Clerk),  
Bridget Solly (Treasurer)

n 19 ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
w Proposed by Councillor Bob Waller, 
seconded by Councillor Ian Russell and 
RESOLVED that Councillor Peter Heath be 
elected Chairman for the year 2018/19.

Councillor Peter Heath was unable to 
sign the Declaration of Acceptance of 
Office due to absence, but this would be 
signed at a future Parish Council meeting.

n 20 ELECTION OF vice-chair
w Proposed by Councillor Paul Rignall, 
seconded by Councillor Andy Cottam and 
RESOLVED that Councillor Bob Waller be 
elected Vice Chairman for the year 
2018/19. Councillor Waller signed his  
Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

n 21 Parishioners’ Items
w Report received of item of protruding 
metal, believed to be part of the old fence 
of Sudbrooke Holme, in woods near to 
Northfield Park. The report had been 
forwarded to the consultants for the 
developer who had confirmed it would be 
reported to the landowners for attention.
w A request had been received that the 
new development on Wragby Road be 
named ‘Ash Grove’. Members agreed that 
this be an agenda item for the next  
meeting.

w Letter of thanks received from Lincoln 
Rotary Club for loan of kurling kit.
w Request made for trimming trees near to 
Fox Covert. Parish Council had no  
objections to the resident carrying out 
sympathetic trimming in this area.

n 22 APOLOGIES
w Councillor Peter Heath – Resolved 
unanimously that the reason given be 
accepted.

n 23 DECLARATIONS OF 
INTEREST
w Councillors Bob Waller and Paul Rignall 
declared an interest in item 15b on the 
agenda, application 137574 – both being 
friends of the applicant.

n 24 NOTES OF MEETING HELD 
ON april 5 TO BE APPROVED 
AND SIGNED AS MINUTES
Unanimously Resolved that the notes be 
signed as minutes as a correct record of 
the meeting.

n 25 COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S 
REPORT
w None received.
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parish council minutes
n 26 district councillor’s 
report
w DC Bob Waller reported that Sudbrooke 
had been selected to be part of the 
Outreach Leisure Contract that WLDC had 
agreed, which came into effect on May 1, 
2018. More information would be available 
in the next edition of the Sudbrooke 
News.

n 27 TO APPOINT MEMBERS’ 
AREAS OF RESPONSIBILITY
w Resolved as follows:
Village furniture (benches, noticeboards, 
bus shelters etc) – Cllr Paul Rignall.
Trees/Environment – Cllr Ian Russell.
Grass cutting – Cllr Mrs Gina Thompson. 
Village Hall – PC representative –  
Cllr Mrs Lyn Etheridge.
Sudbrooke News distribution –  
Cllr Andy Cottam.
Highways/Footpaths – Cllr Bob Waller.
Play equipment – Cllr Mrs Gina Thompson. 
Planning – Cllr Bob Waller.

n 28 REPORTS ON MATTERS 
OUTSTANDING
w a) Village Sign: Nothing further to report.
w b) Painting of benches in the village – 
approval of quotation: Three benches in 
the village required renovation, quotation 
received from Greenfield Groundskeeping 
in the sum of £260.00. Resolved unani-
mously that the quotation be accepted.
w c) Attendance at Councillor Training, 
April 19: Cllr Cottam reported on his 
attendance on this course in that he felt it 

had proved very useful, particularly in 
Neighbourhood Planning, GDPR and 
networking with Council members of other 
PCs.

n 29 GDPR COMPLIANCE
w a) To appoint a Data Protection Officer: 
Information had been received that it was 
not now necessary for local councils to 
appoint a DPO.
w b) To adopt the Data Map: Unanimously 
Resolved that this be adopted.
w c) To adopt the Data Protection Policy, 
Subject Access Request Procedure, Data 
Breach Policy, and Records Retention 
Policy: Resolved that these be adopted.
w d) To adopt the Privacy Notices: 
Resolved that these be adopted. 
w e) To adopt wording for email footer: 
That this wording be adopted to foot all 
emails sent by the Parish Council and 
members unanimously Resolved. 
w f) To receive completed Security 
Compliance Checklists from all Councillors: 
These had been completed by members. 
g) To note that the Council is already 
registered as a Data Controller with the 
ICO: This was confirmed by the Clerk.
All members now had a dedicated email 
address for Parish Council correspon-
dence. These to be published on the 
website and notice boards along with 
phone numbers – Unanimously Resolved.

The Chair acknowledged the additional 
work involved on GDPR by the Clerk and 
instructed that these hours be noted for 
payment by resolution at the next  
meeting of the Council.

MAY 2018
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parish council minutes
MAY 2018

n 30 highway matters
w Highway Works – Church Lane:  
Confirmation received that re-surfacing of 
the footway on Church Lane would take 
between 29 May and 15 June. 
w Clearing of gutters, Wragby Road: No 
reply received from LCC Highways.

n 31 TO CONSIDER SUGGESTION 
FROM LINCOLNSHIRE RIVERS 
TRUST TO TRY TO IMPROVE THE 
HABITAT OF THE SUDBROOKE 
BECK
w Members agreed to support this. Cllr Ian 
Russell would act as liaison and meet 
representative(s) of the Trust.

n 32 finance
w a) To consider Parish Council insurance 
renewal documents: These had been 
copied to all members. Resolved that they 
be accepted and the premium be paid.
w b) To consider approval of the payment 
of travel expenses form Councillor Mrs 
Gina Thompson’s attendance at new 
Councillors Course, Nettleton: 
Unanimously Resolved that mileage be 
paid for attendance at this course.
w c) Accounts paid/for payment:

n 33 planning matters
w Application 137536 – For erection of 
building to house electricity substation:  
Land adjacent Sudbrooke Park, off West 
Drive – No objections
w b) Application 137574 – Approval of 
reserved matters for the erection of five 
dwellings considering appearance, 
landscaping, layout and scale following 
outline planning permission granted July 
29, 2015 - Sudbrooke House, Church Lane: 
This had circulated and no objections were 
raised. Note: Cllrs Waller and Rignall 
declared an interest as a friend of the 
applicant and made no comments.
w c) S 106 Agreement, Poachers Lane: To 
consider granting a restrictive covenant or 
whether to resist the proposal – Members 
instructed the Clerk to obtain further 
detail from the Parish Council Solicitors 
regarding this matter.
w d) Park Development: Nothing to report.
w e) Sudbrooke Neighbourhood Plan 
update: The grant for completing the 
Neighbourhood Plan had been approved 
by Groundwork UK. Consideration was 
given to the appointment of a consultant 
to assist in taking the Plan to completion. 
Resolved that L.A.B. Planning Service Ltd 
be appointed

Councillor A Cottam – travel expenses	 £36.90 
Lonsdale Direct Solutions – April Sudbrooke News	 £211.95
Glendale Countryside – April cut 	 £422.88, VAT £84.58 = £507.46
Mrs C Myers – expenses April	 £22.14
Greenfield Groundskeeping – play equipment inspections	 £67.28
Came & Co – Insurance premium 	 £660.69
Todds – paper	 £20.04, VAT £4.10 = £24.05
LALC – annual training scheme	 £110.00
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parish council minutes
MAY 2018

n 34 clerk’s report
w The Clerk reported as follows:
w That she had met a representative from 
Lincoln College to view the Park Gates with 
a view to it being a project for students. 
The representative considered that it was 
a viable project and hoped that it could be 
completed this year.
w That she would be attending a meeting 
of the Society of Local Council Clerks at 
Mablethorpe on June 21, where speakers 
had been booked on GDPR and Policies. 
She asked that consideration be given to 
the payment of travel costs. Members 
agreed unanimously to this payment.
w That the Editor of Sudbrooke News 
hoped to produce a special feature on the 
opening of the new village shop in the next 
month’s edition of the magazine.
wThat a letter of resignation had been 
received from Councillor Miss Rose Dobbs.

n 35 chairman’s report
w The Chairman commented on a proposal 
submitted to use the tennis courts for 
football. It was hoped that with the 
implementation of Outreach Leisure 
Contract by WLDC, designed to increase 
participation levels in sport and physical 
activity it may well be that the suggestions 
could be incorporated.

This would be an agenda item for the 
next meeting.

n 36 CORRESPONDENCE  
RECEIVED SINCE LAST MEETING 
AND CIRCULATED TO MEMBERS
*Circulated to residents’ email list*

Apr 9: Operation Galileo newsletter.
Apr 12: Latest news from the ICO from the 
ICO 13.4.2018 – Invitation to celebrate 10 
years of Legal Services Lincolnshire.
Apr 16: Letter from local resident re 
dangerous driving/road rage from local
van driver in works van – resident advised 
to report the incident to the Police. 
Apr 13: Waste Strategy Public Consulta-
tion.
*Apr 18: Police Alert – Op Signature.
Apr 19: Notification of footway works, 
Church Lane.
*Apr 20: Police Alert – Fifa tickets fraud.
Apr 20: Notification of footway replace-
ment scheme – Church Lane.
*Apr 21: Police Alert – Burglary, Nettleham.
Apr 22: Notice of Calor Community Fund.
Apr 25: Letter of introduction from Active 
Communities Manager, WLDC.
Apr 25: Notice of Training Session on CIL 
and NP, WLDC, July 18, 2018.
April 25: Neighbourhood Planning  
Newsletter Issue 1.
Apr 26: Notice of training on GDPR 
provided by WLDC – Councillors Bob Waller 
and Mrs Gina Thompson to attend. 
Apr 27: News and updates from  
Community Lincs.

n 37 date of next meeting
w Thursday 7 June, 7.30pm.

READ district councillor 
BOB waller’s MONTHLY 

UPDATE ON PAGE 9

public matters
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Hello Sudbrooke Villagers!
 

 

John and Iris Whitaker	 Coral Evans
Joint Secretaries	 Chairlady

Sudbrooke Gardening Club

Vegetables, fruit, flowers, jams, scones, 
flans, foliages, crafts and much more

autumn show

what will you bring?

Each year there are two village shows in the 
Village Hall which are open for entries from 
ALL villagers. The shows are run by 
members of the Sudbrooke Gardening Club.  
Even if you do not enter any exhibits, it is 
worth a visit to see the array of entries of 
flowers, vegetables, photography, crafts and 
baking. 

We would LOVE more 
support and entries 
from village residents 
and you will receive a 
very warm welcome... 
so why not come along 
with your longest bean 
or the cuddly toy that 
you made for the 
children.

Perhaps try your hand 
in the baking classes or 
bring along a favourite 
photo that sums up ‘In 
the garden’ for you. It 
doesn’t have to be in a 
frame... just print it out 
and bring it along! If you have children or 
grandchildren, then we would love to have 
entries from them as well. 

It is totally free for children to enter and 
they will all get a certificate and some 
sweeties. There is a first and second prize 

awarded by the judges in the junior section 
as well as a trophy for the adjudged junior 
winner, which they can keep until the next 
show.

Adult entries are 20p per item to help 
defray the cost of hiring the hall, providing 
raffle prizes, sweeties for the children, 
printing the award certificates and the 

prizes etc. Adults have 
the opportunity of 
winning prizes as well as 
our two trophies – one 
for ‘Best in Show’ and 
the other for ‘Overall 
Winner’ (again, retained 
until the next show).

The Autumn Show is 
on Monday, 10 
September commencing 
at 6pm. So why not pop 
along for the public 
viewing at 7.45pm, buy a 
cuppa for 50p (with free 
refills!), meet up with 
other residents and stay 

for the presentation of prizes and trophies.  
The Rules and Schedule of Entries can be 

found on pages 18-19 and will also be 
published in the September issue of this 
magazine.

Come on... WHAT WILL YOU BRING?
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public matters
with district councillor bob waller

latest update
w Some residents may have heard that WLDC 
has invested £7,000 in cameras and may not 
understand the rationale behind the decision, 
so I thought a few more facts may help people 
understand the initiative

Councillors approved a policy last year and 
have recently purchased 12 body cameras to 
assist officers in their day-to-day work. The 
council is putting the body worn cameras to 
use for officers for two main reasons:

1. Enhance the safety of employees and 
members of the public

2. Assist with the collection of evidence for 
offences that we deal with

The council is committed to protecting our 
staff and members of the public and hopefully 
the cameras will prevent situations escalating. 
They are also a great way of gathering 

evidence to ensure appropriate action can be 
carried out in the most efficient way.”

The cameras will be used to support staff 
who deal with a range of issues such as:

• Inspecting land or premises with warrants
• Property inspections
• Anti-social behaviour
• Environmental Crime
Some staff who carry out inspections in the 

district have received verbal abuse and 
threats and the nature of their job means they 
sometimes go into hostile situations. The 
cameras will act as a deterrent and will 
support our staff when carrying out their 
duties. The practice of using cameras like this 
is not new as many local authorities and the 
police have been using them for some time.

If you have any questions or concerns 
regarding WLDC I would be happy to hear from 
you and help if I can.

parish council report
w Painting of Park Gates: Confirmation has 
been received that the gates could be 
painted by students from Lincoln College, 
but this would now be early September.
w New development, Wragby Road: The 
Parish Council had been asked to approve 
the naming of the development ‘Ash 
Grove’ and this was agreed.
w Park development: The Chairman had 
contacted the developers re a complaint 
received from a resident regarding large 
eight wheel vehicles accessing the Park 
via West Drive. An apology had been 
received.

w d) Sudbrooke Tennis Court – proposals 
for additional use for football: Members 
discussed the proposals for the Sudbrooke 
Tennis court put forward by two local 
residents. It was felt by all members 
present the suggestions could be 
progressed slowly.  A meeting would be 
arranged with the residents in order to 
discuss a way forward.
w e) Audit 2017/18: The Annual Governance 
Statement and Accounting Statements 
were approved by the Council.
w f) Date of next meeting - 7.30pm, 
Thursday 5 July 2018, Village Hall.

summary of Parish Council meeting held on june 7, 2018



an informative talk 
from members of 

raf east kirkby  
aviation heritage 

centre
july 20, 2018 – 7pm at the VILLAGE HALL

bomber command and just jane to  
commemorate 100 years of 

the royal air force

tickets £5 per person only from:
 amy jackson and lindsay hill  

via facebook  
or telephone: 07950 642955

n bar will be open
n raffle

sudbrooke
village hall
fundraising
committee
present...
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QUIZ NIGHT
July 13

August 10
September 14

October 12
November 9
December 14

the sudbrooke local

??
?

The Village Hall bar opens at 7.30pm, 
with the quiz starting at 8.15pm

?
?

?

?
?
?

?

dates for your diary

THE STUART CURTIS HALL
Around 50 residents were present to witness 
the naming of the main hall of 
the Village Hall as the Stuart 
Curtis Hall last month, in 
memory of the popular 
former resident and  
parish/district councillor, 
who died last year.

Stuart’s wife Lyn and her 
family were there, while 

some of Stuart’s West Lindsey District 
Council colleagues also attended 
the occasion.

Allan McCrone paid tribute to 
Stuart’s work as a founder 
member of the Village Hall 
committee. 

A brass plaque has been 
erected (pictured) in the 
Stuart Curtis Hall.
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sudbrooke gardening club
with John & Iris Whitaker - 751198 and coral evans - 750031

n a gardener’s delight
w A truly lovely garden which gives  
immeasurable pleasure to both its owners and 
visitors alike – our thanks to Sandy and David 
for inviting us to share it with them for the 
evening.

Visitors are welcomed to the property by a 
sweeping gravel driveway with central 
flowerbeds planted for all seasons and filled 
with Cistus, Hebe, Rock Roses, Geraniums, 
Lavender and balls of Euonymus.

Following the course of the lawn with large 
established trees and shrubbery towards the 
house, we admired the prolific white flowering 
Pyracantha growing up the exterior and 
softening the walls of the house – careful 
trimming resulting in a profusion of orange 
berries in the Autumn to be 
enjoyed by the local birds. There 
are flowerbeds by the front door 
with trimmed evergreen conifers 
and two clipped topiaries have 
been recently manicured and look 
very smart indeed.

Upon entering the rear garden, a 
crazy paved patio and terrace gives 
a superb view down the garden as 
it gently slopes away and our eyes were drawn 
by an archway covered like a blanket in a rose 
called “Paul’s Himalayan Musk”; it’s 
flowers ageing from pale pink 
through to white. The back 
of the property has more 
Pyracantha adorning the 
walls, the flowers so 
dense that you cannot 
see any green leaves; a 
beautiful pink Rose and 
a large Wisteria have 
already flowered for this 
year. The garden has an 
enveloping feeling of space 

and tranquillity throughout. Following the 
short stream planted either side with 
flowering perennials that follows the terrace 
past a second patio down the centre of the 
garden, there is the gentle sound of running 
water emanating from a waterfall flowing 
serenely into the pond where newts, tadpoles, 
water boatmen and pond skaters are resi-
dent. There are curving lawns either side 
surrounded by borders of beautiful planting.  

All our senses are engaged in appreciation 
of the cornucopia of beautiful Clematis, 
striking bronze Phormiums, Roses, Poppies, 
Lupins, ground covering Geraniums, Geum, 
Box topiary, Hostas and more.  

While viewing the borders at eye-level, one’s 
sight is eventually drawn upwards to admire 

the rambling white “Seagull” rose 
which was doing an excellent job of 
winding its way through the 
branches of an old fruit tree, 
creating a superb flowering 
waterfall effect.

Progressing through the central 
archway which we had admired 
from the patio, we notice the very 
large Willow that was pollarded 

some three years ago that is re-establishing 
it’s large fluffy head. With a backdrop of 

Hornbeam, Silver Birch and some 
specimen fir trees, the 

bottom of the garden 
feels very cosy. The 
borders are densely 
planted with evergreen 
shrubs melting into 
each other. The 

simplified palette of 
colour along with the 

shape and texture of the 
differing leaves, inter-

spersed with a variety of

“The garden 
has an  

enveloping 
feeling of 
space and 

tranquility”
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sudbrooke gardening club
with John & Iris Whitaker - 751198 and coral evans - 750031

perennials, created a restful mood in this area 
and the song of resident birds filled the air.

Eventually, all members gathered together 
on the lower patio to participate in the judging 
of the garlic growing challenge. This was set 
last October when members were given a 
single clove to plant in a pot and nurture. As 
the bulbs were unearthed there was much 
frivolity. 

The diameter of each bulb was measured 
and recorded – the largest being 64mm and 
the smallest 31mm. The size difference was 
mainly due to the largest garlic bulbs having 
been fed with an onion and leek fertiliser.

There were 17 entries in the keenly 
contested Flower of the Month competition 
and it was won by John Whitaker’s stunning 
blue/yellow Iris Reticulata. Sandy Bowles’ pale 
pink Peony came in second place and Janet 
Stocker’s beautifully scented pink Rose was 
placed third. 

 The array of flowers was stunning and 
many thanks to everyone for their  
participation. 

n tasks for june
w Our annual summer outing on Thursday 12 
July is to Scampston Hall & Gardens, situated 
in Malton, North Yorkshire. Members are 
looking forward to a private tour of the Hall 
followed by lunch and an afternoon free to 
explore the gardens.

n Best Front Garden Comp
w A reminder that the initial judging of  
village front gardens as visible from the public 
footpath will take place during the two-week 
period ending 20 July to select the best six to 
go forward into the finals, which will be judged 
by our sponsors (Scothern Nurseries) during 
the afternoon of Friday 27 July.  The winner 

and runner-up will be announced in the 
September issue of Sudbrooke News and the 
trophy will be presented at the Village Autumn 
Show on Monday 10 September.

n August Meeting
w Our AGM will take place on Monday, 13 
August at the Village Hall.

n Tasks for July/August
w Happy summer gardening! The best advice 
we can give is to sit down, relax and enjoy 
your gardens whenever the weather is fine.  

Whilst you are pottering around, keep 
plants looking good by regularly dead-heading 
bedding plants and repeat flowering perenni-
als and you will be rewarded by a longer 
display of blooms. 

During dry periods remember to water 
containers and new plants and hoe off weeds 
which always seem to thrive whatever the 
conditions. 

August is the time to prune summer 
flowering shrubs and order catalogues for 
next year’s spring flowering bulbs in readiness 
for perhaps exhibiting for the first time in the 
Village Spring Show, which is run by gardening 
club members. 



14	 http://parishes.lincolnshire.gov.uk/Sudbrooke/	 July/August 2018

sudbrooke WALKING club
with MIKE HALLIDAY – 01522 754686

n june walk
w Twelve walkers enjoyed lovely weather for 
the six-mile circular walk from Wragby.

The woodland and meadows were fresh and 
green with lots of wild flowers and it’s always 
a treat to see how the relatively new woodland 
planted by the Forestry Commission has 
developed.

Familiar paths approaching Thistle Storr 
wood were very overgrown, but eventually we 
found the bridge needed to cross a dike.

No renovation work has been done on the 
burnt out St George’s chapel which is a shame.

n future walks
w In July we shall be doing the much 

postponed Temple Bruer walk. It is  
approximately seven miles on level tracks.

The Preceptory and surrounding site have a 
fascinating history and well worth a read in 
the County Council ‘Stepping Out’ leaflet.

In August we shall be doing a local walk so 
no cars are needed.

The walk is around seven miles and will take 
us through Sudbrooke Park towards Reasby 
then onto Pickering’s Meadow Nature Reserve, 
before passing through Scothern and back to 
Sudbrooke.

Walkers should meet at the village hall at 
9.30am and are advised to take a waterproof 
coat, wear some suitable footwear and bring a 
drink and a snack. Please note we walk on the 
first Saturday of every month.

sudbrooke ladies club
with GILL RIGNALL – 01522 595736

n latest update
w We welcomed John Leatt from Golding 
Young auctioneers to our June meeting. He 
brought some interesting items and spoke 
about the ivory trade, which is shortly to be 
outlawed in the UK.

Members brought their treasures and 
collectables and John talked about the history 
of each item and gave valuations. None of us 
will be moving to the Bahamas on the strength 
of this!

We will be having afternoon tea at  
Doddington Hall on July 19.

n next meeting
The next meeting in the village hall will be on 
September 20: ‘A load of rubbish’ – a talk on 
recycling by West Lindsey District Council. This 

is a return of a surprisingly interesting 
speaker.

n future meeting
w October 18:  Stuart Gibbon speaking about 
‘Staying Safe’

n who we are
w Please note meetings are open to all 
residents. Guests are always welcome and are 
asked to contribute £2.

We meet in the Bramham Lounge at 7.30pm 
on the third Thursday of most months. We 
have a variety of speakers. There is a book 
stall and we collect used stamps and small 
coins for charity. The full 2018 programme is 
on the Parish Council website:  
parishes.lincolnshire.gov.uk/Sudbrooke/.
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SCREEN AND WIFI
Sudbrooke Village Hall, the Bramham 
Lounge and bar are available for hire.

If you book the Bramham Lounge or 
bar area for a meeting/training course 
you can make use of FREE WiFi. These 
areas are suitable for smaller groups and 
meetings.

A slide/projector screen is now  
available. Please ask for details when 
booking

The hall is situated next to the village 
playing field and play area, making it a 
very pleasant venue for children’s parties, 
wedding, christening and birthday parties.

The modern commercial style kitchen 
makes the hall even more attractive as a 

venue for large functions when catering is 
required.

The well stocked bar with draught beers 
can be booked with either the main hall or 
the lounge. 

Further information: Sudbrooke Parish 
Council website: http://parishes.lincoln-
shire.gov.uk/Sudbrooke.

****The Village Hall Committee is pleased 
to have the services of Dave Rowley as the 
new Booking Secretary.

 All enquiries about booking the 
hall should be made to Dave on 07539 
604258.

SUDBROOKE VILLAGE HALL 
REGISTERED CHARITY NO. 504143

Sudbrooke
seniors
We are a group of people aged over 55 years 
who meet each month for coffee and a chat. 
New members are always welcome so why 
don’t you come along and join us.

There will probably be someone there that 
you know!

WHERE?	Sudbrooke Village Hall
WHEN?	 The second Friday of 
                 each month at 10.30am

If you are interested in joining us, but transport is a problem, don’t 
worry – just ring Lincoln 750852 and we may be able to organise a lift.
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Sudbrooke Gardening Club autumn show
To be held in the Village Hall on Monday 10 September, 2018

NAME.......................................
Open to Sudbrooke Residents and Gardening Club Members

ENTRY FORm
vegetables
1	 Six Runner Beans......................................
2	 Four Tomatoes..........................................
3	 Three Onions.............................................
4	 Three Courgettes......................................
5	 Three Beetroot.........................................
6	 One Vegetable and One Flower................
7	 One Table Marrow or Pumpkin................
8	 Longest Runner Bean 
	 (irrespective of quality)............................
9	 Three Shallots...........................................
10	 Three Parsnips..........................................
10a	Three Carrots............................................
11	 Three Leeks...............................................
12	 Three Vegetables in a Box........................

Fruit
13	 Soft Fruits in Season................................
14	 Three Dessert Apples...............................
15	 Three Cooking Apples...............................
16	 Three Pears ..............................................

Flowers/Pot Plants
17	 One Spike Gladioli....................................
18	 Three Dahlias............................................
19	 One Hybrid Tea Rose................................
20	 One Stem Floribunda Rose.......................
21	 Three Stems of any Perennial..................
22	 One Spray Chrysanthemum.....................
23	 Three Asters..............................................
24	 One Vase Mixed Flowers –
	 minimum four varieties..................... …….
25	 One Flowering Pot Plant..........................

26	 One Foliage Pot Plant ..............................
27	 One Cactus................................................
28	 One Succulent ..........................................

Flower Arrangement
29	 ‘Flowers from the Garden’........................
30	 A Foliage Arrangement............................

Miscellany
31	 Any plant for exhibition not included in
	 classes 1-30........................................ …….
31a	“What went wrong!” –
	 flower, fruit or vegetable .........................

Cookery
32	 Jams or curds............................................
33	 Chutney.....................................................
34	 Fruit Pie....................................................
35	 Savoury Flan.............................................
36	 Four Fruit Scones......................................
37	 Cake using Garden Vegetable  
	 (state vegetable used)..............................

Handicraft
38	 Handicraft – any medium.........................
39	 Photography – ‘In the garden’..................

Junior Section:  (Age 14 and under):
40	 Section A: Something I have grown.........
	 Section B: Something I have made..........
	 Section C: Something I have cooked........
	 Section D: Something I have painted or 
	 drawn about Autumn...............................

rules
1) Adult entries into the Village Show are welcome from any adult or young 
person aged 15+ residing in Sudbrooke and all members of the Gardening 
Club.
2) Junior entries are encouraged from all children aged 14 years and  
under, either residing in Sudbrooke or with connections with the village, ie. 
grandchildren and local schools.
3) All entries must have been grown or made by the exhibitor.
4) Winning entries from previous Shows may not be re-exhibited.
5) Adults may enter a maximum of two exhibits per class.
6) Juniors may enter a maximum of two exhibits per section in Class No. 
40.
7) Adults will be charged an entrance fee of 20p per exhibit.
8) Juniors may enter free of charge. Age to be shown on exhibit.
9) Between 6pm and 7pm exhibits must be displayed on the tables  
provided for each class, ready for judging from 7.05pm.
10) Points will be awarded in each Class as follows:

1st place 3 points
2nd place 2 points 
3rd place 1 point.

11) Place cards will be awarded for each class 1st, 2nd or 3rd places.
12) Gift vouchers will be awarded to category winners.
13) A trophy will be awarded for the ‘Best in Show’ horticultural exhibit.
The exhibitor will hold the trophy until the next Show.
14) A trophy will be awarded to the adult exhibitor scoring most points 
overall. The exhibitor will hold the trophy until the next Show.
15) A trophy will be awarded to the junior exhibitor scoring most points in 
the show. The exhibitor will hold the trophy until the next show.

Tea, coffee, soft drinks and biscuits are available from 7pm.
Open for public viewing from 7.45pm – no charge for viewing.
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reader’s letter
your correspondence

n DOg mess still an issue
Dear Editor,
I am afraid I am going to have a rant about 
irresponsible dog owners... namely those who 
fail to pick up their mutt’s mess after they 
have emptied out.

My house is just yards away from a dog 
mess bin and I am becoming more and more 
fed up with owners letting their dogs poo on 
my grass and then failing to pick up the brown 
stuff. Can I ask these owners, why that is?

Why can’t you be bothered to pick up your 
dog’s excrement and deposit it in a bin not 
more than a stone’s throw away from where it 
was deposited? Why do find it acceptable to 

let your dog leave a steaming great turd on 
someone else’s grass? Would you let your dog 
do the same on your lawn?

I have young children, plus there are a fair 
few neighbours of mine also with children and 
what thought is given by these disgraceful dog 
owners to their safety? 

Answer? None whatsoever. I’m not buying 
the excuse that owners don’t realise their dog 
is relieving itself of yesterday’s intake – you 
know when your dog is stopping for longer 
than the proverbial cocking of a leg and I find 
it incredulous that you would just turn a blind 
eye to this act. You should be ashamed.

Name and address supplied
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the curate’s blog
with Revd Christopher Hewitt – 01522 754924

n it’s tough sometimes
w As I sit down to write this blog, my thoughts 
have been inevitably been drawn to the events 
of the last week. Three major events  
happening across the world, each potentially 
having major consequences for each of us in 
our lives. 

A G7 summit ending in acrimony, where 
like-minded nations seems to be not so 
like-minded any more. The highly-publicised 
and hyped meeting of the leaders of the USA 
and North Korea, a meeting of hope for the 
future or a false dawn? And at home the 
Government managing to progress its Brexit 
legislation through parliament in the form it 
wants. 

Each of these events has changed the 
political landscape and has the potential to 
make a real difference (good or bad) to the 
way we live our lives. Each of the events will 
bring change to us and changes to the world.

It’s that idea of change that I would like to 
focus on, for other than death, change is the 
only thing in our lives we can be certain of. Yet 

for many, change is 
something that 

we have great 

difficulty with. It takes us out of our comfort 
zone, those routines that we have in our lives 
that enable to go onto autopilot, things we just 
do without thinking. And when it changes it 
can seem to feel like everything comes 
crashing down around us. 

However when we continually fight against 
and reject change, any change that makes us 
live our lives differently than we do, then we 
can feel very stressed, tired, disillusioned and 
often excluded. 

Embracing change though – if it’s well 
thought out – can bring very much the 
opposite effect, it can be exciting, open up 
opportunities for us,  and most definitely help 
us to remain included. In our readings in 
church last Sunday we heard a remark by 
Jesus where he changed the nature of his 
family. 

Initially he seems to callously dismiss his 
mother and brothers (his family) as not 
relevant to him, but then we realise that this is 
not the case. He is actually changing the 
definition of family to include all who accept 
and believe in him. A change that initially 

seems harsh, but afterwards 
seems absolutely the right and 

proper
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the curate’s blog
with Revd Christopher Hewitt – 01522 754924

thing to do. Jesus is the master of change, for 
that is his the whole purpose of his coming.

In my own life, things are about to change 
too. I have been appointed as the Rector of the 
Walesby Group of Parishes, 11 churches, nine 
parishes in the beautiful Lincolnshire Wolds. 

Chrissie, Henry and I are now gearing up for 
our move there in mid-August. We have 
enjoyed immensely our three years with you, 
but we to now need to move on and embrace 
this new phase in our lives and the amazing 
changes and experiences it will bring for us all.

Change will come to each and every one of 
us as we go through our lives, how we deal 
with it is up to us. Not all change is good, we 
make mistakes (things to reflect and learn 
from) and some change needs to be fought. 
But the forward tide and pressure of change 
cannot be stopped. Time does not and should 
not stand still.

Thank you to everyone for the support we 
have received in our time here, and may God 
bless you all as you move on with your lives 
too.

church services
dates for july & august

JULY
Mon 9	 Sudbrooke	 9am	 Morning Prayer
Tue 10	 Sudbrooke	 9am	 Morning Prayer
Thu 12	 01522 753119	 2.30pm	 Tea Service
Sun 15	 Langworth	 10.45am	Holy Communion
Mon 16	 Sudbrooke	 9am	 Morning Prayer
Tue 17	 Sudbrooke	 9am	 Morning Prayer
Sun 22	 Langworth	 10.45am	Holy Communion
Mon 23	 Sudbrooke	 9am	 Morning Prayer
Tue 24	 Sudbrooke	 9am	 Morning Prayer
Thu 26	 01522 753119	 2.30pm	 Tea Service
Sun 29	 Sudbrooke	 10.45am	Holy Communion 
Mon 30	Sudbrooke	 9am	 Morning Prayer
Tue 31	 Sudbrooke	 9am	 Morning Prayer

august
Sun 5	 Stainton-by-Langworth	9.15am	 Holy Communion
Mon 6	 Sudbrooke	 9am	 Morning Prayer
Thu 9	 01522 753119	 2.30pm	 Tea Service
Sun 12	 Barlings	 9am	 Holy Communion
Mon 13	 Sudbrooke	 9am	 Morning Prayer
Sun 19	 Langworth	 9.15am	 Holy Communion
Mon 20	Sudbrooke	 9am	 Morning Prayer
Thu 23	 01522 753119	 2.30pm	 Tea Service
Sun 26	 Sudbrooke	 10.45am	Holy Communion
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I always find picking blackberries a 
very therapeutic experience. 
Nowadays you can find 

plenty of plastic containers to put 
them in. When I was a youngster it 
would have been mum’s pudding 
basin, but more often than not it 
would have been a blue sugar bag  (during the 
war, when sugar arrived in your local grocers 
in a hessian sack, the shopkeeper 
would fill the standard 16-ounce 
blue paper bag using a metal 
scoop). It was paid for in cash, but 
you would have to hand over your 
coupons first, as rationing only 
allowed a very limited quantity.

Mum would empty the contents 
into the sugar tin and carefully fold 
up the empty bag for later use! So I 
often used one for blackberries. It did have a 
downside as you may have figured out. By the 
time the bag was full, the juice would have 
started to ooze out of the bottom, and unless 
you kept a close watch on your collection, the 
bag would burst and the whole lot would end 
up on the ground, worst still amongst the 
brambles! And to retrieve them would take the 
rest of the day, and almost 
required a transfusion for 
the blood loss trying to ease 
the best ones out from 
amongst the thorns. 

For the past few years 
we’ve always managed to 
pick some, and, mixing them 
with apples, had some great 
pies, but in recent times 
supplies have outstripped 
demand. I’ve picked them in 
Sudbrooke within a stone’s 
throw of my house, but the 
buildup in the freezer has 
continued unabated. The other 
day we were desperately 
searching for spare freezer 

space to contain other stuff. I determined I 
would have a clear out, and I groped 

to the bottom of the fore mentioned 
freezer, and with fingers suffering 

from second-degree frostbite, 
discovered umpteen pounds of 

blackberries stashed away for a rainy day. 
What to do with them all?  

Well, in recent times, and probably due to 
the fact that I’ve been over indulg-
ing for at least the last 70 years, I 
thought it time I tried to impress 
my GP by trying to eat a little more 
healthily. I’d discovered on line that 
blueberries (yes, you can see where 
this is going), have many great 
health giving benefits, but not 
particularly cheap, and soon go off. 
I thought the sensible thing to do 

would be to check out the nutritional contents 
of blackberries. 

From the Internet: Wikipedia suggest many 
more health benefits too, so that’s it then. Out 
with the blueberries and in with the black 
ones! And best of all they’re free. Defrost a few 
at a time, and sprinkle liberally over my 
Weetabix,  they are quite delightful, and I’m 

going to live forever!  
I guess during the war my 

breakfasts would have been pretty 
limited, I’m trying to remember 
what that might have been. Can 
some of you oldies remember? I 
do remember my grandad 
keeping hens, and occasionally 
we would have an egg, but that 
would have been on just rare 
occasions. Eggs being such a 
rare luxury, all we could get 
were powdered ones in a 
packet. You couldn’t fry it or 
boil it, the only choice was to 
scramble it. My mum would 
spoon it out of the packet into 
a saucepan, and just add a little 

A Pensioner Reminisces:	    a tale by terry mayo

“Malt came in 
a jar, was 

mixed with 
cod liver oil 

and was 
packed with 
Vitamin C”
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A Pensioner Reminisces:	    a tale by terry mayo
milk before stirring it over the gas cooker. It 
tasted perfectly alright to me, having really 
known nothing else. 

A favourite in wintertime was barley kernels. 
They tasted a little bit like porridge oats, 
mixed with hot milk, but probably cheaper. A 
packet cost just over one pence. 

We also had toast of course, often spread 
with dripping (pig fat). The other food I 
enjoyed was some dark brown sweet sticky 
stuff that mum spread on our bread, 
called malt. It came in a jar and was 
mixed with cod liver oil, packed with 
vitamin C, and I expect it was given 
mainly to prevent colds, but 
probably other things too. You 
can still buy it online today.

With antibiotics not having yet 
been invented, mum and dad did 
everything to keep us children 
safe, of course. I don’t remember 
if my parents had to pay the 
doctor before the National 
Health Service came in, but it 
certainly was easier to see the 
doctor then than it appears to be 
these days. 

There weren’t any health centres 
of course, doctors just practised on 
their own. My doctor, Dr Larsen, 
converted his attached garage into a waiting 
room, and the procedure was to simply turn up 
at his house, and join the queue. No appoint-
ment was necessary. When he had seen 

everyone, he would set off in his car to visit any 
of his patients that for whatever reason 
couldn’t make it to the surgery. 

He would most definitely let you know if you 
could have turned up to his place and didn’t. 
There was no backup day or night, and if need 
be he would visit day or night. 

I don’t really remember ever being ill other 
than having the odd cold, and having a dose of 
chicken pox, but I do recall just once giving my 

parents a worrying time. I’d fallen 
over and hurt my knee (a regular 
occurrence), but this time it followed 
up with pain in my groin. Dr Larsen 

diagnosed that my leg had become 
septic, and with no antibiotics 
available in those days, the 
poison would have to be drawn 
out with a poultice of Kaolin (I 
believe it’s still used for the same 
thing in horses).

The poultice was heated up in 
the tin it came in, and applied 
directly on the open wound of 
my knee. I would scream with 
pain, but slowly it did the trick, 
and in the end was grateful for 

the treatment. 
Last month I mentioned a 

country that I had visited a few years ago 
that had no bus service.(in fact no buses), with 
answers on the back of a £20 note. With no 
replies I’m £20 the poorer, but it was the 
Falkland Islands.

WANT TO ADVERTISE IN 
SUDBROOKE NEWS?
HERE’S the lowdown..
Your instructions and full payment must reach the editor by the 20th of the month.
n Fifth of a page = £8 per month 
n Half a page = £16 per month 
n Full page = £31 per month

For more info contact: 
sudbrookenews@gmail.com
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reader’s letter
your correspondence

n a housing mystery
Dear Editor,
Can someone explain to me why there are 
always so many houses for sale in Sudbrooke?

Every week on my walks through the village 
there seems to be a new house on the market 
– where do all these people move to and why 
are they living our village? 

I would love to know the reason – are they 
getting out before the development begins?

Dave Barton

n village shop thumbs up
Dear Editor,
Thank goodness the village shop has finally 
returned to Sudbrooke and I hope the new 
proprietor makes a real good of his new 
business.

Sudbrooke was without a shop for far too 
long and now I can stroll down the road to buy 
my paper rather than get the car out and head 
to Nettleham. Bliss.

Roger Steelwood
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ART & PHOTOGRAPHY 
EXHIBITION

 
SUDBROOKE VILLAGE HALL

SCOTHERN LANE
SUDBROOKE

LINCOLN
LN2 2QJ

 

FOUNTAIN & MITCHELL
Present an Art Exhibition on Saturday 15th and 

Sunday 16th September.
Lincolnshire Artists will be exhibiting from 

10am until 4.30 both days.
 

 
SUPPORTED BY

THE LITTLE RED GALLERY
IMPRINT

JB FRAMES
ASH BUCKINGHAM ART SCHOOL

 
Please come along and enjoy The Paintings and 

Photography
 

For further details contact:
Simon Fountain

07831 863647
hammonds2000@aol.com

Free Admission
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nettleham health
with nadina prestedge – 01522 596416

n awards time
w The General Practice Awards 2018 - People’s 
Choice Award: Surgery of the Year goes live for 
the first time!

The General Practice Awards are an annual 
celebration of the hard work, innovation, and 
dedication taking place in primary care across 
the UK. Showcasing the very best projects, 
teams, and leaders and sharing in achieve-
ments, the awards are a fantastic chance to 
step back and reflect on the past year.

A new award has been added for 2018 – The 
People’s Choice Award: Surgery of the Year. 
New this year, the award offers the general 
public the chance to give their thanks and 
show appreciation 
for their local 
healthcare team. It 
is also perfectly 
timed to tie in with 
the NHS’ 70th 
birthday celebra-
tions!

After a period of nominations, the long list 
is now open for voting with 81 surgeries in the 
running to be crowned surgery of year and we 
are one of them!

You can vote for free online via the General 
Practice Awards website and really get behind 
the practice to help them make the short list. 
Voting closes on August 10, with the short list 
being announced on September 3.

To cast your vote, go to:  
www.generalpracticeawards.com/the-awards/
peoples-choice-award/ or simply text 
‘CHOICE48’ to ‘60777’.

There are 12 other award categories on offer 
at the General Practice Awards 2018 including 
GP of the Year, Practice Nurse of the Year, 
Healthcare Leader of the Year, and GP Team of 
the Year. All the information about how to 

nominate can be found at: 
www.generalpracticeawards.com/enter.

For any queries, please contact  
generalpracticeawards@cogora.com.

n Carers Awareness Award
w The practice has been busy over the last six 
months working towards the Lincolnshire 
Carer Awareness Award and have successfully 
achieved the standard required recently.

The staff at the practice have undergone 
training to help them identify and offer 
support options to patients who have long 
term carer commitments. As part of the work 

undertaken to 
achieve the award, 
the practice have 
introduced carer 
bags which contain 
lots of useful contact 
details and 
information to help 

support the work of unpaid carers.
The definition of a carer is:
‘A carer is someone who looks after a 

relative or friend who due to ill health, 
physical or mental illness, disability, frailty or 
addiction can not manage without help’.

If you are a carer, please make sure that you 
inform the practice so that we can clearly 
record on your records and ask for a carer 
pack when you are next in the practice.

 

n MONTHLY EARLY CLOSURES 
FOR TRAINING 2018
w In order to enable our doctors and staff to 
be kept up to date Nettleham surgery will be 
closed for training at 1pm on the following 
afternoons: Tuesday 18 September and 
Tuesday 16 October.
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dunholme camera club
with graham dunkin – 01673 860469 (dunholmecc@btinternet.com)

n evening group 
w The summer is well upon us and members 
are getting out and about with their cameras, 
this year at the club we seem to be getting to 
grips with some macro photography (close 
ups) of flowers, insects and all things little.

This is something new for some of the 
members and of course a new learning curve 
which is what the club is all about, learning 
new skills with your camera and improving 
your techniques on the types of photography 
each member likes, this of course is done by 
sharing information with other members and 
learning from each other. 

Come and join us one evening and see what 
it is all about, everyone is welcome and your 
level of photography has no bearing on 
whether you should join or not, you don’t have 
to enter competitions or stand up and discuss 
photography, you can just sit and listen and 
enjoy seeing the images from other members 
of the club.

So what do we have in July? Three meetings:
1) July 12: A competition against two other 
clubs in the LPA, our judge will be Dave 
Hollingsworth.
2) July 19: “Astro Photography” a talk by one 
of our members Charles Thody. Charles will 
have some great images from outer space 
come and see them.
3) July 26: We will have our fifth club  
competition which will be “Scapes” this 

includes Landscapes, Seascapes and Sky 
(cloud) images. Judge is Colin Lusby.

n daytime group 
w A great day out was had in June when we 
visited Cleethorpes. Many images taken on the 
day and hopefully all of the members enjoyed 
themselves (ice cream and chips were not 
compulsory, but some did partake). 

Our meeting in July will be out on the 
Lincolnshire Wolds taking in the splendor of 
the sights and sounds. On this day we will be 
mainly taking Landscape images, but there 
will also be opportunity to get the close up 
and macro lenses out.

You can join our day group as it is a very 
informal group which has been started for 
those people who want to get out with their 
cameras and have a go with some practical 
photography rather than competitions and the 
other activities carried out in the evening 
groups. 

All you need to join the Day Group is your 
camera and sometimes a tripod. We meet once 
a month and our date for meeting in July is 
Thursday 26th July, times are still to be 
confirmed but if you would like to join us then 
please get in touch to make arrangements to 
join us we will be car sharing.

Well that’s it for this month but please get in 
touch for any further information about the 
camera club.
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welton health
with nadina prestedge – 01673 862232

n SURVEY
w Earlier in the year the practice conducted a 
survey in line with the National NHS England 
survey. The results were collated and 
discussed with the Patient Group (PDA) on 
Thursday 7 June 2018. 

The results were positive and an improve-
ment on the 2017 National Survey which was 
encouraging to see. 

Thank you to all the patients that supported 
the practice by completing the survey. The full 
report and results are available on the 
practice website and in the waiting room. 

n DNAs
w In June we had 36 patients fail to attend for 
their GP appointments and 91 patients fail to 
attend for their nursing appointments. 

This is 21 hours of appointments in one 
month, which equates to six appointments per 
day. Please try and let us know if you are 
unable to make an appointment, even if it is 
short notice, as in most cases we can re-book 
it with another patient. 

n HOSPITAL APPOINTMENTS
w For patients that need to ask questions 
about their hospital appointments, please 

could we ask that you contact the department 
you are attending directly via the telephone 
number on your appointment letter. 

n HEALTHWATCH
w The Practice welcomed Healthwatch to the 
surgery on Wednesday 30 May 2018. They 
came and spent the morning speaking to 
patients about their views on the surgery and 
healthcare in general. 

Thank you to any patients that may have 
participated in this. 

n STAFF TRAINING
w The surgery will be closed for staff training 
from 1pm on Tuesday 17 July 2018 until 8am 
on Wednesday 18 July 2018. 

When considering the staff training 
afternoon, please could we ask that you order 
any medication with as much notice as 
possible to enable us to meet the tight 
deadlines that we face.

A minimum of 48 working hours’ notice is 
required please. 

For those that don’t already, we have 
facilities to order your medication online at 
any time, please see the dispensary for more 
details. 
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welton patients and
doctors association

with janet goddard – 01673 862570

n we are the champions
w First I would like to share with you the 
excellent news that the Welton PDA has been 
selected as winners in the Community Group 
category for the Lincolnshire County Council 
Good Citizens Award.

I understand there is to be an article with 
photographs in the July edition of the County 
News. By the time you read this the presenta-
tion will have been made at the Lincolnshire 
Show on June 21. 

We are delighted that all the hard work of 
the PDA has been acknowledged and judged to 
be worthy of county recognition!

 

n autumn fayre
w Our next event will be the Autumn Fayre on 
Saturday 20 October. I am still actively trying 
to obtain raffle prizes from businesses and 
also housing developers building in the Health 
Centre practice area. I am hoping to get the 
tickets printed and on sale by the end of June.

We will be having all the usual stalls and 
games plus a few new ones. If anyone has 
anything they could donate to bric-a-brac, 
books, tombola or bottle and glass stall (not 
necessarily alcohol). Please give me a call if 
you have anything  you need collecting.

We will be hiring out tables for £10 each for 
anyone wishing to sell their own items. We 
reserve the right to refuse a table if the sales 
items are in direct conflict with a PDA stall and 
we will endeavour to get a good mix of stalls. 

If you want to hire a table please give me a 
call and, nearer to the date, we will confirm 
your request. 

n booking procedure
w Could I please remind all patients that the 
correct procedure for booking transport is 
through the Health Centre?

This avoids messages being left on my 
answerphone when I am away and transport 
being missed. 

Could I also ask that you give as much notice 
as possible? It’s easier to cancel a transport 
request that to sort something out at the last 
minute. If you require any further information 
on any of the above don’t hesitate to give me a 
call on the above number.
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information station
who, where, when and what 

Emergency services sudbrooke parish council

member of parliament

sudbrooke village hall hire

clergy

west lindsey district council

environment agency

lincs county council

health surgeries

schools

utility companies

Emergency.................................................... 999
Police...............................................................101
Fire & Rescue................................. 01522 582222
Ambulance Service......................08450 450422
PSCO Jackie Parker.......................07973 842368

Clerk to the council:
Mrs C M Myers, 94 Jubilee Close, Jubilee Park, 
Cherry Willingham LN3 4LD.....................750531
Email: SudbrookeParishCouncil@gmail.com
Chairman: 
Peter Heath.............................................. 595061
Vice-Chairman: 
Bob Waller.................................................753017
Members: 
Gina Thompson........................................ 751989
Lyn Etheridge...........................................750905
Paul Rignall.............................................. 595736
Ian Russell............................................... 754984
Andrew Cottam........................................750470
Treasurer: 
Bridget Solly.................................. 01673 857580
County Councillor:
Sue Rawlins, Badgers Holt, Friesthorpe Road, 
Buslingthorpe............................... 01673 885545
Email: cllrs.rawlins@lincolnshire.gov.uk
District Councillor:
Bob Waller (also Parish Cllr).....................753017
Email: cllrrwaller@gmail.com

Edward Leigh, 20 Union Street, Market Rasen 
LN8 3AA......................................... 01673 849461
Email: gcca.uk@btconnectcom

Dave Rowley................................. 07539 604258

Reverend Penny Green............................595596
revdpg@virginmedia.comnettleham library

Opening Times...............................01522 782010
Tuesday-Friday: 1-5pm
Saturday: 10am-12noon

Main number................................. 01427 676676
Out-of-hours.................................. 01427 613960

Flood line......................................0845 9881188
Incident hotline............................. 0800 807060

Main number.................................. 01522 552222
Emergency planning......................01522 582220

Nettleham Health Centre................ 01522 751717
Welton Health Centre.....................01673 862232

Sudbrooke Pre-School............................. 753938
Ellison Boulters............................. 01673 862392
William Farr................................. 01673 866900
Cherry Willingham........................ 01522 751040
Scothern After-School Club.........07944 709024

Electricity Central Networks........ 0800 6783105
Gas – National Grid.........................0800 111999
Anglian Water............................... 08457 145145
Severn Trent Water..................... 0800 7834444
Yorkshire Water............................ 0800 1573553

what’s on in sudbrooke
Whist..........................................................595715
Mah-Jong...................................................750280
25th Lincoln Scouts...................................753689

1st Scothern Brownies.. scothernbrownies@hotmail.co.uk 
Sudbrooke Seniors....................................750852
Ladies Club................................................ 595736

home security ADVICE Dave Cook.................................................422706

If you would like to be 
featured on this page, then 

email sudbrookenews@gmail.com
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